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MEMORANDUM 

 
 
Date: August 2, 2024 
To: Permit File for Stroh Pit, Permit No. M-2002-078. 
From: Joel Renfro, DRMS 
RE: Stroh Pit (M-2002-078) Objection Notice 

 
______________________________________________________________________________ 
 
On August 1, 2024, the Division received an Objection Notice from Chase Bronner. No permitting items 
are being reviewed for the Stroh, so I called to inquire what this Objection was targeted towards. The 
following was discussed: 

• The objector was informed that there are no active permitting items for the Stroh Pit. 
• It was determined based on the conversation that this objection was intended for the Amendment 

No. 1 (AM-1) application under review for the Kirtright Pit (M-1986-123), which does have an 
open comment period. The objector submitted objections to other nearby mines operated by 
Coulson Excavating Company, Inc., including the Stroh Pit. 

• The objector did submit an objection for the Kirtright Pit AM-1, which the Division received and 
recorded on August 1, 2024. 

• All objection procedures will proceed through the Kirtright Pit AM-1 review process and no 
further action will be taken for the Stroh Pit. 


